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 Principal’s Report  
It is hard to believe that another 2 weeks have passed, in that 
time so many things have happened around our school. My 
last newsletter concentrated on the list which included many 
of the things that happen at our school every year, since then 
that list has grown to over 130 items. When more of our     
parents, students, and staff have input I am sure it will        

increase significantly further. 

The capacity of our staff to achieve extraordinary things for your children is often 
only surpassed by the extraordinary things your children do for themselves. One 
of our students is currently in Perth competing in a National Championship          
representing our School and of course the whole of New South Wales. We wish 
Allira well and look forward to hearing of her success over there.  

Ridge Kids Can Do Anything 

In the last 2 weeks we have managed 50 inspiring hours of individualised    
learning for every student, where every student is  supported by teachers and 
learning support officers. Of course there is also 20 minutes of Quickstart in  
secondary every morning. 

In addition to all of our regular things we have also managed to fit in: 

The Llanillo Biosecurity excursion, Stage 4 Love Bites program, Year 11 Mission 
Australia visit, Year 6 and Year 10 VALID testing, two visits by speech          
therapists, RUOK? Day activities and talk by a counsellor, and of course our 
stage 2 ZooSnooze excursion. 

Just another couple of weeks at Lightning Ridge Central School and you can 
see why we say…. 

Every Day Counts! 

And now we are saying It’s Not Great To Be Late  

                                         

Primary Regional      
Athletics 

Fri 21st Sep 

School Holidays 

Mon 1st Oct - Fri 12th Oct 

K-6 Assembly 

Mon 17th Sep 

School Photos 

Tue 18th - Wed 19th Sep 

Year 12 Formal 

10th Nov 

Mid - Term Break 

Fri 16th - Mon 19th Nov 

Presentation Day  

Fri 7th Dec 

2018 School Newsletter now available online,  

check out our website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Year 12 Final Assembly 

Thur 27th Sep 

P & C Meeting 

30th Oct 



 

As I said in a previous newsletter lateness for our secondary students was causing a problem, so 
over the last 3 weeks we have instituted a program of rewards. On random days, students who 
arrive at school before the commencement of lessons and, at the same time, requiring all        
students who arrive at school late without an explanation from their parents to make up that time 
in the school library at recess. As you can see from the graph (over page) of the average number 
of students late each week over the last 3 weeks we have seen a significant decline in the     
number of students missing valuable learning time by arriving late each week. We are also   
sending letters home to parents informing them of their student's lateness. This is coming as a 
surprise to some parents who believed that their children were leaving home and going straight to 
school. Do you know where your children are in the morning? 
 
Haileybury – one of Melbourne’s top private schools – was awarded Primary School of the 
Year they also took home the award for Australian School of the Year. 
 
“We’re renowned for our explicit instruction model. Haileybury’s Deputy Principal, John Fleming, 
said 
“The model has resulted in Haileybury Junior School becoming one of the top performing schools 
in terms of student achievement in Australia,” Fleming told The Educator in an interview. 
 
Big deal! So what? Why should Lightning Ridge be celebrating the success of some private 
school in Melbourne? 
 
The answer is very simple. Last year our school, ahead of the game yet again, identified John 
Fleming and explicit instruction is the way forward for our school’s academic results. Twice this 
year John Fleming and his team have visited lightning Ridge to work with our staff and train them 
on the implementation of the explicit instruction model. We have already started using this       
successful model to teach your children more effectively. It makes me feel great to see the      
fantastic success that his own school has had in Melbourne. 
 
If you want the same academic results as top private schools do not waste your money paying 
their fees, come to Lightning Ridge Central School. Our continuing work with John over the next 
few years will see a huge increase in our academic results. 
 
The only problem is your children have to come to school every day prepared to learn or nothing 
will help improve their academic results. 
 
If you would like to discuss anything mentioned in this newsletter or any other matters please feel 
free to come in and have a chat. Parents and community members are always welcome however; 
it is wise to make an appointment beforehand to avoid having to wait.  
 

Principals  report conƟnued 



 

Deputy Principal’s Report  
 

Late is not Great! 

We are continuing our focus on school attendance, specifically arriving on time 
to school. Those student who do arrive on time at 8:40 have been receiving 
rewards, this includes hot chocolate, sausage sandwich and even bacon & egg 
sandwich, they never know what they will receive or what day it will happen. 

Those students who arrive late are placed on detention, phone calls are made to parents/carers 
and letters have been sent home to keep families informed of their child's lateness to school. Ar-
riving on time to work is an essential part of working life and our young adults need to learn this 
necessary trait. I often ask our students what would happen if they arrived 20 minutes late to 
work everyday, they generally reply that they would lose their job. We are simply trying to ensure 
that when your child leaves school and gets a job they wont be fired for being late as it has be-
come a habit. 

R U OK? Day last Friday saw the school covered in yellow. Staff & students wore yellow, we tied 
yellow ribbons & balloons to the front fence and secondary students listened to a presentation 
from our relieving District Guidance office Kayla providing a very important message about   
helping each other through the tough times that we might all experience. On Friday 14th       
September some of our students are going to attend the community R U OK ? event. 

The Tell Them From Me Survey is open until the 26th of October 2018, the information gathered 
from the survey will provide us with important information which will be used to develop our next 
school plan. The survey is conducted online and will typically take less than 30 minutes to    
complete. It will be administered during school hours between 27th August and 26 October.   
Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

If you do not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school. Copies of 
the form and FAQs are available from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents 

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

School photos will be taken on the 18th & 19th September it is essential that all students wear 
FULL school uniform. Please return the envelopes with photo orders including money to the front 
office as soon as possible. 

Year 11 students will be sitting their Yearly Examinations during week 10 of this term. During 
Term 4 students will be commencing Year 12 studies. Students in Year 11 should now be      
producing study notes and completing practice examination papers. 

Year 12 General Mathematics students will be participating in a study day held at school and 
conducted by Aurora. Aurora is a virtual selective High School and they are running study days 
in a range of subjects. It is an initiative through the rural and remote project. 

2019 School captain voting has commenced, we had five very capable Year 11 students make 
speeches explaining why they should be elected as our school captains. All candidates spoke 
very well, clearly stating why they are the right person for the job. The 2019 School captains will 
be announced shortly. 



                                                                                                                                               

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect of the Lightning Ridge area. The name of 
the language and Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region.   

 

   

 

 

 

PosiƟve Behaviour for Learning 

Lightning Ridge Central School share a Positive Behaviour for Learning focus 
with our Students each fortnight. Students who show exceptional PBL values are 
rewarded throughout the year with excursions, special activities and treats.  

Yuwaalaraay  

Word of the Week   
                

dhiirrabaa 
 

School 

This word is made up of two  
Yuwaalaraay  word parts: 
dhiirra “teach,know” and the 
word ending -  baa “place of” 

This Fortnights PBL focus is  
Right Place Right Time  



Library News 
Well after Book Week everything seems a little less exciting. I didn't really want to take down 
the displays and I suppose I will just have to be content with the displays of students work and 
our new books. The kids love Book Week and all of the other library events and even students 
who have been here years ago ask me about different library things. Logan Taylor, who is 
working so well in our school as an  aide asked me about Books in Homes recently and he said 
it was the best thing he remembers and that he still has his Books in Homes books. It is great 
to have good memories and to share them with others. 

I went to a  Teacher-Librarian Conference for K-6 Talking About Texts. It reinforced that what I am doing here is 
good and I felt like a Treasure Hunter after Book Week at this Conference. I was immersed in Rich Texts and was 
with those who have a passion for books. Authors and illustrators make conscious decisions when they write and 
illustrate and it is our job to interpret them. Analysing what you read is a syllabus outcome, but it is also                 
developing understanding when you have skills that relate to texts. Good writers start off as good readers. Paul  
MacDonald from the Children’s Bookshop in Beecroft spoke and repeated something I firmly believe in: the best way 
to improve NAPLAN results is to read for pleasure. Children need to be read to, spoken with and they also need to 
have a connection with adults who read. Homes need to be places that value reading. (Pity we don’t still get Books in 
Homes as I know some families cannot afford to buy books...that’s why I am forever suggesting visits to the Town 
Library as a family activity. Have you done this lately?) 

Stage 3 have, in groups, been rewriting blurbs from the Younger Readers category of books from the CBCA shortlist. 
I have been very impressed with their group discussion, their use of a thesaurus and also their ability to help each 
other edit their work. Stage 2 worked with the text A Walk in the Bush also part of the Shortlist and then walked 
around our school observing as the characters in the story had done the birds, animals and plants in our school    
environment. It was  lovely to sit quietly and see especially the  parrots who visit our school. The students were 
asked to repeat this observation in their home environment. Stage 1 and Kindergarten have enjoyed the book     
Rodney Loses It!  This is a great read aloud book and I did so enjoy acting and using my voice to read and           
entertain. Students joined in and we had a lot of fun. It is a book that I would recommend to own with great                 
opportunities to read with expression. It also won in its CBCA Category for Early childhood. I listened online to   
someone reading this text and I must say they didn’t read it as well as me. Perhaps they didn’t love the book as 
much as me! If you love a book it comes across to kids. Choose a favourite of yours and try reading it to your kids 
and see if this happens for you too. 
 

This is a book I think  is suitable for K-6 and therefore I will be exposing all students to this text. 
Please ask your kids about it and if you are thinking of a Christmas book purchase this is a 
good one. Perhaps we will have an oral reading competition with this book as I have heard   
students repeat parts of the book and I have loved hearing their expressive voices. 

 

The LRCS Reading Challenge finishes this week: Week 8, Thursday, 13th September. With all 
that has gone on this term I can understand that some students haven’t  handed in their sheets 

yet, but there is still a week to go as I type this (6th!) The party for those who hand in their recording sheets is on 
Monday 17th September in the library at lunchtime. This is a free event to celebrate the achievement of reading ten 
or more books during the term. It is achievable for all students I believe. 

 

 

 Recent Library Turtle Draw winners have been:  

Week 6 

Early Stage 1  Suzanne Dominick K1P 

Stage 1           Amy Charty S1B  

Stage 2           Zachery Walford S2H   

Stage 3           Leanna Tucker S3N  Penny Fahey Teacher-Librarian 



Secondary Student of the week 
Term 3 Week 5 

Connor Barton Year 12 
 

Secondary Student of the week 
Term 3 Week 6 

Jada Seaton Year 7 
 

Primary Student of the week 
Term 3 Week 7  

Chanel Kenny S3B 

 

 

Jada has shown a consistent effort this year. She has applied herself 
diligently across all subjects and takes a mature approach to her    
studies. She always follows instructions, is respectful and submits high 
quality work. She is a pleasure to have in class and should be proud of 
her efforts to date. Congratulations Jada! 

Connor is a well deserving student of the week for Week 5. He is 
always an enthusiastic participant in all class activities and      
completes tasks to the best of his ability. He works hard at Food 
for Families and is always an excellent representative for the 
school. Connor always wears his school uniform, follows our 
school's PBL goals and is a valued member of our school        
community. Well Done Connor! 

Chanel is a fantastic role model in S3B. She helps to create a terrific 
class environment as she always gives 100% effort towards her 
schoolwork and she regularly compliments and encourages her peers. 
She supports others with their learning, as she is always happy to 
give meaningful feedback to help her classmates improve. Keep up 
the great work, Chanel! 



Seconday Student of the week 
Term 3 Week 7 

Sebastian Bogdan Year 8 
 
 

Primary Student of the week 
Term 3 Week 7 

Cameron Farkas S3N 
 

 

Cameron Farkas is our student of the week. Cameron is an asset to the class. 
he epitomises the values of Respect, Responsibility and Pride in everything 
he does. Cameron has been an active and enthusiastic   participant in our 
CAPA night performance and, puts in a marvellous effort with his school work. 
He completes homework every week. Cameron has shown new students 
kindness and support  and he comes to school ready to learn every day. 
Thankyou Cameron for being a role model for other students and giving 
school your best shot. Well Done Cameron! 

Sebastian has made a consistent effort this year. He has continually 
shown a positive attitude in class and attempts all work to the best of 
his ability. He always follows our PBL goals and is a pleasure to 
have in class. Congratulations Sebastian! 



 

This boy is doing his Maths assignment. 

Why is he standing to aƩenƟon? 

Why is he covering his face with a box? 



This boy is doing his Maths assignment. 

Why is he standing to aƩenƟon? 

Why is he covering his face with a box? 

Some clues below. 

 

 

 

7 Steps of the Scientific Method 

 Make an observation. 

 Conduct research. 

 Form hypothesis. 

 Test hypothesis. 

 Record data. 

 Draw conclusion. 



Last fortnight our  

BEST ATTENDERS 

were 

YEAR 1 

Going to school and being at school every day 

gives every child the best chance for a good start 

in life. The school, families, parents, and               

community organisaƟons work together to             

ensure all children go to school every day. 

Every Day Counts 

Congratulations to                         
Mrs Mapperson and Mr Sundstrom’s 

Classes 









 





 

 










